
It’s hard to believe that there are only 
two weeks left until we reach February 
half-term and the half way stage of the 
academic year. 

CROSS COUNTRY 

The first local school’s sporting event 
took place last week. Harry, Teddie, 
Elliot and Henry represented the school 
at the Year 5 and 6 Cross Country held 
at Tanworth. Our team performed very 
well and Mrs Woods was very im-
pressed with their attitude and resili-
ence—the course was a challenging one 
and everyone was determined to com-
plete it. Well done to Harry who came 
eighth in his race and has qualified for 
the County trials to be held in February. 
Teddie finished ninth in the Year 5 race 
and is first reserve.  

Thank you to Mrs Woods for organising 
the team and all the parents for their 
support.  

 

 

Our next sporting event will be the 

Indoor Athletics which takes place on 

Friday 10th February. We will be tak-

ing all of Sycamore class to this morn-

ing event. If anyone can spare time to 

help out please speak to Mrs Wood.  

BEECH HUT 

Ms Barnett and Mrs Hartwright have 

been completing some wonderful 

work with the children who attend the 

Beech Hut. This week they have been 

creating Arctic craft creatures.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can we politely ask parents to collect 

children from the Beech Hut  by 

5.30pm as staff are only paid to work 

until then.  

Parents can make arrangements in 

advance to collect at the later time of 

5.45pm for an additional charge of £3 

per child. This is to cover staffing 

costs. Children who are picked up late 

will also be charged an extra £3 for 

each 15 minutes.  

3rd  February 2023 

STARS OF THE WEEK      

Friday 27th  January 

Theme – PE 

Well done to: Freddie, Thomas, James, 
Ava, Hannah, Ollie, Harry, Jacob, Tom-
my, Hughie, Teddie, Harry, Henry and 
Elliot. 

Friday 3rd February 

Theme— Friendship 

Well done to: Arthur, Archie, Bella, Ella, 
Charlotte, Annabelle, Jack, Megan, Ted-
die and Nicola. 

WORK FROM THE CLASS ROOM 

The children are now fully engrossed in  
this term’s topics. 

Oak class have been “visiting “different 
parts of the world as part of their Ticket 
to Ride topic. Last week they celebrated 
the Lunar New Year by making lanterns 
and learning about China. This week 
they are in South Africa.  

They have also been developing their 
co-ordination and balance in their 
weekly Gymnastics lessons. 

Willow have made a wonderful start to 
their topic on the Fire of London. They 
have used paintings and story books to 
learn about London in 1666 and se-
quenced the story of the fire. In English 
they have written their own Fire poems 
using a range of impressive vocabulary. 

 

 



Oak class showing their gymnastic 

skills and sharing some of their work.  

A small sample of some of the work children 

in Willow class have completed. 



SCHOOL UNIFORM 

A polite reminder that children should 

be wearing the correct uniform. Chil-

dren in Key Stage 2 should be wearing 

ties, long hair should be tied back and 

children should not wear jewellery, 

except for a watch and small stud ear-

rings. Can I also ask that parents ensure 

children  bring a coat to school.  

We have a number of new sweat shirts,  

and cardigans with the old school logo 

that have been given to the school by 

NSC shop in Alcester. Parents are wel-

come to  buy these for a small donation 

to school fund. 

YEAR 2 SATS  

Thank you for the positive comments 
from the parents who attended our 
meeting yesterday.  I Know many of you 
found it very helpful. We have sent a 
copy of the slides to all parents via 
Studybugs, as I know some people  
were unable to attend.  

FOREST SCHOOL 

Many of you will have noticed that 

work has begun to develop the site at 

the end of the playground. I would like 

to thank Mrs Cooke  for all her hard 

work and  parents and grandparents for 

their kind donations. We are still keen 

to acquire old kitchen pots and pans 

and kitchen utensils such as spoons,  

 

 

potato peelers and ladles.  

ONLINE SAFETY 

 We have been made aware that a 

small number of children are playing a 

game called Poppy Playtime. This fea-

tures frightening images, themes and 

songs that are paired with toys. It is 

recommended for children aged 12 or 

over. The character can also be seen in 

films streamed on platforms including 

YouTube and TikTok.   

Next Tuesday is Safer Internet day and 

the theme for this year is ‘Want to 

talk about it? Making space for con-

versations about life online’. Attached 

to the end of the newsletter is useful 

guidance about how to talk to you 

child about their online use. 

BOOKS FOR HOME 

Own Books is a charity, that give away 

books that have been 

donated, to children of 

all backgrounds and ages. 

They believe passionately 

in children having books 

at home, sharing and 

enjoying them with their siblings and 

families  

We have recently had a delivery of 

books from the charity . Our school 

library leaders will be organising ses-

sions next week when children can 

select a book to take home and keep.  

ATTENDANCE 

After a positive start to the new year, 

with whole school attendance above 

96%, our attendance has fallen for the 

second week in a row and last week 

was  94.2%.  Chestnut and Sycamore 

led the way with 96.4% and 96.3% . 

Can I reiterate the  importance of chil-

dren arriving at school on time. Phonics 

and spelling lessons start at 9am  every 

day, so children who arrive  late will be 

regularly missing these lessons and this 

will lead to gaps in their learning. 

I hope you have an enjoyable weekend. 
The next newsletter will be on Thursday 
16th February. 

DATES for this half-term 

07/02/23– Safer Internet day 

10/02/23—Sycamore class at Indoor 

Athletics Competition 

13/02/23—Last swimming session 

16/02/23—NEW DATE Break the Rules 

day/Parents’ Celebration Assembly at 

2.40pm  

16/02/23—BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM 

17/02/23—Teacher Training Day 

27/02/23—Children return to school 

27/03/23—Empathy Week 

2/03/23—World Book Day 

8/03/23—PARENTS EVENING  




